
Paisanos, 

For the 101st Annual Meeting of the Texas 
Folklore Society, we met in Tyler; yes, it’s a smaller 
city, and yes, it’s a bit farther away than some other 
places. If you didn’t go, you missed an excellent 
meeting. To learn about the great time we had at the 
meeting, read this June Newsletter. 

As always, the Newsletter also contains news 
about fellow members, an update on this year’s pub-
lication and highlights about future publications, the 
annual Financial Report, and an overview of next 
year’s meeting.  

Since some of you are not yet familiar with 
all that you can do with the new website, there is 
also information about features you will find useful.  

In 2015 we began sending members a Dues “bill” for the new year early in January. 
While that was effective, the new website is even more efficient at reminding members when 
to renew. However, some folks may have been confused when they received an email last De-
cember, announcing the upcoming payment. That was just a “heads up;” the official renewal 
notice came after January 1st. The good news is that 246 people have already paid, but as 
with previous June Newsletters, this is your “second notice.”  

If you missed the emails at the beginning of the year, please send in your payment for 
your 2017 Dues now. Charlotte Blacksher, our office secretary, sent a paper “bill” via the 
U. S. mail to those who do not have email or access to the Internet. She will send another bill 
if you haven’t renewed by the end of August. For clarification, you do NOT have to pay online.  
You can mail us a check, or you can call us and give your card information over the phone. 
Please see page 6 of this newsletter for instructions for paying via the website. 

 However you make your payment, please do it soon. We value every single 
member who contributes to the TFS, and we want to ensure that you receive all 
of your TFS benefits. This is also a good time to verify that your all your contact 
information is current so you can receive emails and other notices, as well as the 
annual publication that will be mailed to members this fall.  Ju
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The 2018 TFS publication will be a traditional miscellany. Legends and Life 

in Texas: Folklore from the Lone Star State, in Stories and Song (PTFS #72) 

features chapters on legendary Texas folks, music, and remembrances from 

earlier times. The foundation of this book is the chapter on “legendary” Tex-

ans, and it includes many popular papers from the last few years’ meetings.  

As an added bonus, we have learned that Elizabeth Ellis has obtained cop-

ies of one of Jerry Young’s storytelling CDs, and we are planning to pack-

age them together with the book when they’re shipped this fall. If you’re a 

paid member in 2017, you will receive a copy of the CD with your book. Our 

thanks to Elizabeth for helping with this additional tribute to Jerry. 

Looking ahead, I’m working with a newer member, David Lewis, on an Ex-

tra Book for the 2018 publication; “The San Saba Treasure, Legends of Silver 

Creek” examines the history and lore of a popular treasure story reported on 

by J. Frank Dobie, among others. 

When we met in Tyler we discussed three potential locations in West Texas 

for next year’s meeting; the decision came down to which city could provide 

the best hotel rates and space accommodations, as well as the best local at-

tractions. After researching more, we’ve decided to meet in Lubbock next 

year for the 102nd Annual Meeting of the Texas Folklore Society, April 6-8, 

2018. We’ll be at the Clarion Grand Park Hotel, and they’re giving us the best 

rate we’ve had in years: just $99 per night! We haven’t been to Lubbock 

since 2008, and I’ve heard there have been many, MANY changes through-

out the city. Ken and Laura Baake have already begun helping with Local 

Arrangements, but other volunteers are always welcome to join in. 

CALL FOR PAPERS! Contact our office now to submit a presentation pro-

posal for the upcoming meeting. Complete papers are best, but a brief ab-

stract that explains your topic and proposed presentation style will give the 

committee an idea of possibilities. Presenters must be current members, but 

you can join now, or just renew your membership. Also, invite others to join, 

attend the meeting, and present a paper. First-timers are always welcome. 

Email papers to us (tfs@sfasu.edu), or send them by mail (to the return ad-

dress on this newsletter). We’ll distribute submissions to the Program Com-

mittee members: Elaine Davenport, Donna Ingham, and Ken Untiedt. 

Send submissions as soon as possible, but no later than October 15th. Please 

see the website under Meetings for further submission requirements. 
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T F S  P u b l i c a t i o n s  

CALL  FOR  PAPERS :  

It’s time to send paper 

proposals for the 2018 

meeting to the TFS office.  

 

 

 

Papers should:  

¶ Focus on folklore 

(customs, legends, 

music, crafts, etc.)  

¶ Be related to Texas or 

the Southwest  

¶ Be 15-20 minutes long  

¶ Utilize audio/visuals, 

if possible  

PTFS #72:  

Legends  and Life in Texas  

Coming the Fall of 2017  



If you visit the website regularly, you may have seen the following information on the Upcoming Events page. 

We’re always ready to support other organizations in which our members are involved, and we encourage you 

to consider attending the events listed below, which offer great opportunities to tell others about the Texas 

Folklore Society and what we do. Contact the main office to see how you can help the volunteers who are al-

ready scheduled to be there, or just plan to attend and support your fellow TFS members.   

 

¶ Texas Heritage Music Day, Kerrville, September 29, from 9:00 a.m.-1:30 p.m.: All 

event admission is free to this great event, held at the Robbins-Lewis Pavillion on the 

campus of Schreiner University. Kathleen Hudson and the Texas Heritage Music 

Foundation invite you to come and hear some good music and storytelling. For more 

information, check out their website: http://www.texasheritagemusic.org/.  

¶ National Cowboy Symposium, Lubbock, September 8-10: Sara and Wallace 

McKee are once again the contacts for anyone interested in volunteering to help man 

the TFS information table at this three-day event. This would be a good time to visit 

Lubbock, the location of our 102nd Annual Meeting, next April. Contact us in the main 

office if you want to be involved. 

¶ East Texas Historical Association, Galveston, October 12-14: This year the fall ETHA 

meeting is going to be held at the Moody Gardens Hotel and Resort. Lorraine Mason 

is chairing the TFS session, and Floyd Elliott, Geroge Avery, and Dina Lopez (one 

of our newest members) are giving papers. Although their fall meeting is usually on the 

SFA campus, this will be your chance to experience the ETHA in a new setting. 

¶ Texas Book Festival, Austin, November 4-5: Although we did not have an information 

table at last year’s Book Festival, this is still a great event to attend. You’ll meet lots of 

other “bookies” interested in many of the same kinds of works we publish. We’re still 

looking for someone who will offer to organize a volunteer schedule, and others who can 

serve some time for a “shift” or two. Holler at us if your schedule will allow you to partici-

pate. Visit their website to learn more (http://www.texasbookfestival.org/).  

¶ George West Storyfest, George West, November 3-5: Last year, Mary Margaret Camp-

bell encouraged us to help sponsor some of the activities at this event, which includes 

storytelling, a chili cook-off, and other fun activities. Several TFS members regularly at-

tend and take part in this celebration, which centers around J. Frank Dobie. Check out 

their website (http://www.georgeweststoryfest.org) or Facebook page to learn more. 

¶ Texas State Historical Association, San Marcos, March 1-3: Carol Bolland is 

chairing the TFS session, titled Legacies and Legends from the Texas Folklore Society. 

Scott Bumgardner , Jean Schnitz, and Ruth Massingill. We’ve had a session de-

voted to TFS members at TSHA for many years, and these presenters have given excel-

lent papers at our own meeting recently. Be there to show your support. 
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F i n a n c i a l  R e p o r t  

Although we had never met in Tyler before, I have a feeling there would be no objections to returning 
at some point in the future. The 101st Annual Meeting was a great one for many reasons, and I want to per-
sonally thank Charlotte Blacksher for her help in making the arrangements. 

Personally, I heard nothing but praise for the papers and presenters on this year’s program. Vice-
President Lee Haile and the Program Committee (Jean Schnitz and Ken Untiedt) selected some diverse 
and interesting topics; we had a few first-time presenters, some “old hats,” and also student presenters. The 
presentations included great PowerPoint slide shows and even hands-on demonstrations.  

The meeting got off to a great start on Friday afternoon, when 59 people 
went on the tour of the Tyler Rose Garden and Museum, which featured an 
ice cream social and a barbershop quartet performance. In all, 128 people 
registered, including 6  who registered at the meeting, for a total of 122 peo-
ple who attended the  meeting. (Six who had registered couldn’t attend.) 

Although 123 had signed up for the Banquet, 115 actually were able to at-
tend; Katy and  Penny Clark of The Purple Hulls entertained us, and they 
took us up on our offer of a complimentary membership for the year. (We’re 
glad to have you, and we hope you enjoy the many benefits of membership.) 

A couple of Board members had requested a side-by-side comparative Financial Report, so Charlotte 

Blacksher, our Treasurer, presented the following Financial Report at the Board Luncheon on Saturday: 

         2016               2015 

NET ASSESTS as of January 1        $278,106.74     $304,464.67 

Revenue                                                                                                                                                                             
Dues                  $9,945.00                $10,120.00    

 Royalties                                                           $2,493.96                                $2,233.74                                                  
Permissions to Reprint          $0.00                 $110.00                                                                  
Memorial Gifts                                             $3,905.00                             $2,850.00 

 Student Stipend Contributions     $700.00             ($325.00)                                                                  
Investment Interest and Dividends                                $6,222.55                   $6,315.63                                                                   
TOTAL REVNUE                                   $23,266.51               $21,304.37 

Expenditures                                                                                                                                                                
Publication, 2015 Food Book           ($13,532.88) 

 Publication, 2014 Extra Books                            ($14,061.21)                                                                                   
Meeting Overall Costs                                         ($17,728.26)                                     ($1,719.40)                                                                  
Student Stipends awarded                                            $0.00                 ($2,000.00)                                                                
Outreach (festivals, fairs, etc.)                              ($900.00)                                    ($1,470.00)                                                                  
Office Expenses                                                           ($3,158.63)                      ($1,396.84)                                                                
TOTAL EXPENDITURES                      ($35,319.77)                          ($20,647.45) 

Net Increase in Assets                                            $3,584.84                  ($26,358.33) 

NET ASSETS as of December 31                        $281,691.18                              $278,106.34 

 As you can see, we’ve recovered nicely from the drop in our overall assets from a couple of years ago. 
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Enjoying a tour of the Tyler 

Municipal Rose Garden 



2 0 1 7 - 2 0 1 8  B o a r d  M e m b e r s  

The Nomination Committee (Charles Williams, Donna Ingham, and Carol 

Hanson) presented the following nominations for the 2017-2018 TFS Board 

Members, and the recommendations were approved by the Board and general 

membership: 

President: Lee Haile   Vice-President: Elaine Davenport  

Secretary-Editor: Ken Untiedt Treasurer: Charlotte Blacksher  

Directors: Ken Baake (2018), Donna Ingham (2018), Bob Dunn (2019), 

Len Aisnworth (2020), and Clifton Fifer (2020); 

Councilors: Vicky Rose (2018), Acayla Haile (2019), Lori Najvar (2019), 

Lorraine Mason (2020), and Erin Marissa Russell (2020).  

We definitely appreciate these folks and their commitment to the Society. 

Our immediate past-President, Meredith Abarca, will chair the Nominating 

Committee for next year; she and Carol Hanson will work with one other 

member they select to nominate active members who are ready to serve on the 

Board. If want to be considered, contact Meredith to see what’s involved. 

R e s o l u t i o n ,  P r e s e n t e d  b y  K e n  U n t i e d t  

WHEREAS, the 101st Annual Meeting of the Texas Folklore Society held at the Holiday Inn—South Broad-

way in Tyler, Texas, on the 21st through the 23rd of April, 2017 has provided the members in attendance with 

many interesting and entertaining sessions; 

AND WHEREAS, many hours of planning and work by numerous Society members, the chairpersons and 

presenters at each session, and the staff of the Holiday Inn—South Broadway have contributed to the success 

of this meeting; 

IT IS THEREFORE RESOLVED that the members in attendance at this the 101st Annual Meeting of the 

Texas Folklore Society express their appreciation to the following: 

Local Arrangements Committee members Ken Untiedt and Charlotte Blacksher; Lonnie Blacksher for Regis-

tration; Shellie Arnold and the staff of the Holiday Inn—South Broadway, including Jamie Pessink, Cassandra 

Adams, Lisha Bowles, and Lynn Kinchloe; Tyler CVB Representatives Shari Lee and Susan Travis, and Mayor 

Martin Heines; Sponsors Charlie T. McCormick and Schreiner University; The Purple Hulls for the Banquet 

entertainment; President Meredith Abarca and Vice-President and Program Chair Lee Haile, and Program 

Committee members Jean Schnitz and Ken Untiedt; all of the members that chaired a session and those that 

presented papers; and the Officers, Directors, and Councilors who serve the Society. 

APPROVED AND SO RESOLVED this 23rd day of April, 2017. 
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We have some new 

Board Members:  

Lorraine Mason,  

Erin Marissa Russell, 

Clifton Fifer, and Len 

Ainsworth. We thank 

them for their 

willingness to serve 

the Society.  



Last fall we launched our new website. It has the same url (www.texasfolkloresociety.org), and it is much 

easier for us here in the main office to manage. In fact, many of you will be reading this online before you get 

the print version in your mailbox. Also, you can check out the latest pictures from our meeting in Tyler earli-

er this year. The website helps us keep in touch with all of our members (those who are “online,” anyway), 

but there are some things you need to know in order to get the most out of it.  

 

First, if you have never logged in to the website, you’ll probably need to contact the office to get a temporary 

password. After you log in for the first time, you can change your password, renew your Dues, update your 

contact information, and other interactive functions. Read on to learn about a couple of great features. 

 

Renewing Your Membership  

If you are paying your Dues online, please DO NOT click on the “Join TFS” button on the Home page—this 

creates another member account, creating multiple accounts for one person (or family). Instead, once you 

log in, go to your “My profile” page and click on the button that says “Renew to January 1, 20xx.” 

 

Updating Your Membership Information 

Help us have the most current information about you and others related to your membership account. Some 

of you already notified us after you noticed your “member since…” information. When we launched the web-

site, everyone had the same “start date.” What year did you became a member? You can change that date—or 

tell us and we can update it for you. Also, tell us if you’ve moved or changed phone numbers, or if you have 

a new email, which is especially important, as that’s connected directly to your account. 

 

Discussion Forums 

Ken Baake has agreed to oversee a Discussion Forum. This is an interactive platform where members can 

join in conversations about interesting topics related to folklore. This sort of thing is new to many of you, but 

the technology is not too intimidating. Log in, click on the Discussion Forum on the Home page (to the right 

of Events) and share what you know about the topic. We hope to have more of these forums in the future. 
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W e b s i t e  I n f o r m a t i o n  

T F S  F o l k s  

I have only been notified of one TFS member who has passed away: Billy Bob Crim. While it’s nice to not 
have any other sad news to report, I’d still like to have more good news to tell others. 

The rest of this section is intended to share news of our members’ activities, publications, scheduled speaking 

events or appearances, awards, and other recognition. We will share all kinds of news, but we want you to 

send it to us. Tell us what you’re doing, so we can tell others! 



When one of the scheduled presenters was unable to attend the meeting in Tyler earlier this year, we were 

fortunate enough to have a long-time member who had a paper in hand, ready to step in and make sure that 

everyone who attended still heard a full program of twenty papers. Our thanks to Jack Duncan, who has 

been around for almost longer than any other member. He has served on the Board and as a Local Arranger, 

and his presentations and publications are regularly featured at the meetings and in our annual books. 

Robert J. (Jack ) Duncan was born on December 7, 1941, in Pilot Point, 
Denton County, Texas.  He was an only child (and the seventh grandchild 
on each side of the family).  

Jack now lives in McKinney with Elizabeth Ann, his McKinney High 
School sweetheart, who became his wife 54 years ago. They have two sons 
and five (grown) grandsons, and several months from now, they will be 
great-grandparents. For the past dozen years or so, they have been taking 
quite a few cruises. 

For the past 17 years, Jack has worked as a writer/editor for Retractable 
Technologies, Inc., a manufacturer of safety medical devices. Ironically, his 
workplace is in Denton County, not far from where he was born (in the city 
of Little Elm). Jack has also taught at Collin College and Grayson County 
College, and has worked in staff positions at Collin College and Richland 
College. He is a widely published freelance writer, in both scholarly and 
popular periodicals, including medical journals, magazines such as Read-
er’s Digest, and major Texas newspapers.   

Jack is a life member of the Texas Folklore Society (and a former Presi-
dent), and the Texas State Historical Association (TSHA) as well as a mem-
ber of the East Texas Historical Association (ETHA). These interests stem 
from one of his hobbies, reading. 

A lifelong learner, he continues to frequently take 
graduate history courses at UNT. Under the di-
rection of University of North Texas (UNT) Re-
gents Professor of History Randolph “Mike” 
Campbell, the TSHA’s chief historian, Jack has 
written more than 30 biographies of Tejanos and 
African-American Texans for the Handbook of 
Texas.   

Among the Handbook of Texas biographical en-
tries that he has written over the past several 
years, there is one on the late TFS member Al 
Lowman.  Others are on El Paso artist Jose Cis-
neros, sculptor Luis Jimenez, and journalist (and 
his friend) Bill Porterfield. 
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Jack Duncan  

with an unnamed friend  

M e m b e r  S p o t l i g h t :  J a c k  D u n c a n  

Gleaning words of wisdom from  

Ab Abernethy at the 2009 Annual Meeting  



 

What can you do to get more involved? 

First, let us know if you can help with next year’s meeting, which will be 

in Lubbock, April 6-8, 2018. Ken Baake has already been doing some 

of the preliminary work to help secure a hotel and consider possible local 

attractions, but we always need other folks who can lend a hand with all 

the little details that go into putting together a meeting. Contact us in the 

main office, and we’ll put you to work. 

What else can you do? How about presenting a paper at the meeting? It’s time to submit proposals for the 

2018 meeting to the main office, and we’ll forward them on to the Program Committee members.  

If you participate in other organizations, either giving presentations or taking part in other activities where 

you could share information about the Texas Folklore Society, tell us. We can tell other members about the 

events you’re attending, and we can supply you with brochures and other materials to help promote the TFS. 

Of course, we always suggest that members to tell friends, coworkers, neighbors—ANYONE—about the Texas 

Folklore Society. Encourage folks to join. You can give a gift membership, tell them how to locate us on the 

web (www.texasfolkloresociety.org), hand them a brochure or a book, or invite them to a meeting. We always 

say that if folks come to a meeting, they’ll come back. Tell others what we do! 

Stephen F. Austin State University 

P.O. Box 13007ðSFA Station 

Nacogdoches, TX 75962-3007 

Phone: 936-468-4407 

Fax: 936-468-1028 

Email: tfs@sfasu.edu 

www.texasfolkloresociety.org 

Texas Folklore Society 

 

Member address 

T h e  T e x a s  F o l k l o r e  S o c i e t y — p r e s e r v i n g  

a n d  p r e s e n t i n g  t h e  f o l k l o r e  o f  T e x a s  

a n d  t h e  S o u t h w e s t  f o r  o v e r  1 0 0  y e a r s .  

inditia  

I t ’ s  t i m e  f o r  y o u  t o  g e t  m o r e  i n v o l v e d  i n  t h e  T F S !  


